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HEALTH ADVISORY:   
Multistate outbreak of Listeria monocytogenes linked to Blue Bell Ice Cream; Recommendation to test patients at 

increased risk of invasive listeriosis who have compatible symptoms 
 

Healthcare providers should test patients who have fever and other symptoms consistent with listeriosis, are 
at increased risk of invasive listeriosis, and may have been exposed to Listeria through a potentially 
contaminated product.  Diagnostic testing should include cultures of blood and other specimens, such as 
cerebrospinal fluid, as indicated by the clinical presentation.   
 
People at high risk for invasive listeriosis include pregnant women, adults 65 and older, and people with 
weakened immune systems. The incubation period for invasive Listeria infection is typically a few days to one 
month, but can be up to 70 days. Symptoms may include fever and muscle aches, sometimes preceded by 
diarrhea and other gastrointestinal symptoms.   
 
Persons who have consumed any recalled Blue Bell Creameries products are at risk of exposure.  Exact 
product descriptions and codes for recalled products can be found 
at http://cdn.bluebell.com/the_little_creamery/press_releases/broken-arrow-expands-recall .  Additional 
products not subject to the recall but made at the company’s Oklahoma facility might also potentially pose a 
risk. Blue Bell brand products made at the Oklahoma facility can be identified by checking for letters “O,” “P,” 
“Q,” “R,” “S,” and “T” following the ”code date” printed on the bottom of the product package.   
 
DSHS is providing the accompanying CDC guidance document, “Suggested framework for medical 
management of people at elevated risk for invasive listeriosis who are exposed to Listeria monocytogenes,” 
as a resource for healthcare providers.  Although the guidance document suggests stool culture as an option, 
it is important to note that stool testing for Listeria has not been evaluated as a screening tool for listeriosis. 
In general, it is not recommended for the diagnosis of listeriosis.   

 
Healthcare providers and laboratories should promptly report confirmed listeriosis cases to their local health 
department or the Texas Department of State Health Services (Phone:  1-800-705-8868, Fax:  512-776-7616).  
All Listeria monocytogenes isolates should be sent to the DSHS laboratory.   
 
Information about the Listeria outbreak linked to Blue Bell Ice Cream is available at:  
CDC:   http://www.cdc.gov/listeria/outbreaks/ice-cream-03-15/index.html 
FDA:  http://www.fda.gov/Food/RecallsOutbreaksEmergencies/Outbreaks/ucm438104.htm 
DSHS:  https://www.dshs.state.tx.us/default.shtm   
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